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Dear Dr. Editor, 

I wish to submit an original research article entitled “Diagnosis of agrochemical inputs in sugar beet (Beta vulgaris L.) fields in the irrigated perimeter of Tadla, Morocco” for consideration by Mediterranean Journal of Chemistry. 
I confirm the agreement of all the co-authors for the submission of this manuscript which is original and has not been published elsewhere, and is not currently under study for publication elsewhere.

In this article, we show that chemical control dominates in the management of sugar beet cultivation and that, the trend in use of agrochemical inputs, particularly pesticides, is excessive in most sugar beet fields. This is important because data on the use of pesticides, useful for considering programs for monitoring pollution of agricultural soils or groundwater, are rare and difficult to access in Morocco. We believe that this manuscript is appropriate for publication by Mediterranean Journal of Chemistry because it both discusses the chemical control of weeds, diseases, and pests that have a direct impact on the yield of sugar beet cultivation and also discusses the environmental impacts of this means of control for an agricultural production-oriented area of ​​Morocco.
These results confirm the intensification of sugar beet cultivation in the irrigated perimeter of Tadla and add this area to other areas of the world that suffer from pesticide contamination due to intensive agriculture. The novelty of this survey work lies in the fact that it covers a large enough population of beet growers to generate a database of pesticides and other inputs used in this crop. This database could be used to extend the study to the risk assessment of pesticides and the study of the vulnerability of the area for these inputs. The readers would take an interest in this work because of the reliable data it contains and which reflects the significant use of pesticides in this agricultural area.
We have no conflicts of interest to disclose. 

Please address all correspondence concerning this manuscript to me at majda.ouhajjou@usms.ac.ma
Thank you for your consideration of this manuscript. 
Sincerely,
Majda Ouhajjou
